MINUTES 
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Regular Meeting

Monday, August 15, 2011


Present: 
Jane Lopes, Josephine Ruthwicz, David Thomas; Lauren Bell
Absent:
 David Maddigan
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room at Middleborough Town Hall.
Lauren Bell is the new member appointed by the Conservation Commission due to Allin Frawley’s election to the Board of Selectmen

The minutes of the March 8, 2011 meeting were reviewed. 

MOTION: To approve the minutes of the February 22, 2011 meeting, as amended 

By Josephine Ruthwicz

Second by Jane Lopes


VOTE: 4-0-0
Old Business

Bylaws  -  A discussion was held concerning the approval of the by-laws at spring town meeting.  Once the bylaws have been approved by the Secretary of State, all statutory members will need to be reappointed by their respective commissions and sworn in by the Town Clerk.  The Selectmen have received several letters requesting appointment as the at-large members to the Community Preservation Committee (CPC).  Ms. Ruthwicz will contact the selectmen’s office to get copies of these letters and forward them to all members for review at the next meeting.  Katherine Roth of the state’s Community Preservation Coalition also has informed us that once we have a fully constituted CPC committee, the Coalition will conduct a CPA training workshop. The need for a Community Preservation Plan was also discussed.  We hope to learn more about the Plan at the training workshop. 
New Business

CPC Project Application – The Coalition had forwarded project applications from several area towns- all members received copies of these.   The Town of Dartmouth’s project application appeared to be the most complete; therefore, we will download that application to use as a template for Middleborough’s project application. Discussion was held as to how residents may access CPA information and the application.  Ms. Lopes will contact the town manager as to the possibility of CPA being listed on the town’s website and the availability of a mailbox at town hall.   
The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, August 31, 2011 at 6:00pm

MOTION: To adjourn the regular session meeting of the Community Preservation Advisory Committee. 

BY: David Thomas

Second by Lauren Bell

VOTE: 4-0-0

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________





Josephine A Ruthwicz
, Clerk
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Regular Meeting

Monday, August 15, 2011

List of Documents And Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting
1. Copy of March 8, 2011 CPA meeting minutes
2. Copy of Town of Hamilton’s CPA Eligibility Guidelines for Project Submission

3. Copy of Town of Easton’s Project Criteria & Application

4. Town of West Tisbury’s Application for Eligibility

5. Copy of Town of Dartmouth’s CPA Eligibility Guidelines & Application

